ils

Member of Parliament
Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke

March 12% 2012

Councillor Jim Gibson

Head, Clara and Maria Township
15 Township Hall Dr
Stonecliffe, ON, K0J 2K0

Dear Councillor Gibson,

On February 9%, 2012, the Federal Government issued a Request for Expression of Interest (RFEOI), to
gauge stakeholder interest in participating in the future of AECL’s Chalk River Nuclear Laboratories.
The deadline for those submissions is April 27, 2012.

'It is not a bid solicitation of sale. No final assessment has been made on the future of AECL/Chalk River,

1 recognize, as I know you do, the impact any decision would have on Renfrew County and Canada’s
entire nuclear sector regarding one of our largest employers. Locally, 3,000 direct jobs could be
impacted, with many more jobs in the retail and the service sector that depend on the AECL payroll. Of
equal concern is the impact that AECL has on the municipal property tax base.

The information that is collected as a result of the RFEQI will play a large part in determining the future
of the labs at Chalk River. Tneed your Council to write to the Honourable Joe Oliver, Minister of Natural
Resources, to let him know how important AECL is to the economy of Eastern Ontario. Most
importantly, Minister Oliver needs to know that you support Canada’s Nuclear Industry and the many
benefits it brings to all Canadians.

Minister Oliver’s complete mailing address is:

Honourable Joe Oliver, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Natural Resources
162 Confederation Building
House of Commons
Otftawa, ON, K1A QA6
joe.oliver@parl.ge.ca

Please, copy me on any correspondence to the Minister. Thank-you for supporting the people who work
at Chalk River Laboratories

Sincerely,

Cheryl Gallant, M.P.
Renfrew-—Nipissing—Pembroke

CONSTITUERCY OFFIC

PARLIAMENTARY OFFE
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1 John Street, P.O. Box 39
Killaloe, ON K0J 2A0
Telephone: (613)757-2300 - Fax: (613)757-3634
email: info@khrtownship.ca
Web Site: killaloe-hagarty-richards.ca

March 1, 2012

Reeve Tammy-Lea Stewart
Township of Head, Clara & Maria
15 Township Hall Road
Stonecliffe, ON

KOJ 2K0

Dear Reeve Stewart!

Enclosed please find two resolutions in support of the Forest Products Industry, both of
which are self explanatory.

Council is asking for your support of these resolutions which have been passed by the
Township of Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards, and which reflect their commitment to the
sustainability of the industry by way of the adoption of a policy to use wood and wood
products in municipal construction projects.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Yours truly

L F

772\ AL %‘Z}me{&{/@
fiﬁdj’m Hudder, CMO,DipLM.M.

CAOQ/Clerk-Treasurer

LH:cao/ct
Enclosures

cc: All municipalities in Renfrew County




TOWNSHIP OF KILLALOE, HAGARTY AND RICHARDS

Resolution No.:__ 3 February 21, 2012

Moved by: fﬁg 1:]1{ WMJ&/

. i ;/‘ / 5/" ‘/
S - /; / s
Seconded by: %é/;ﬁ wﬁ{f’i/ S g e
WHEREAS the forest products industry is critically important to Ontario’s economy; Today over 200,000
working families directly and indirectly rely on the forest sector for their livelihoods. Ontario’s forest
industry has a positive contribution of $2.8 billion to our balance of trade on $19 billion of sales annually.

AND WHERFAS a commitment to build with wood wherever possible, not just single family homes, has
the potential to stimulate forest industry innovation and diversification; Ontario represents 42% of
Canada’s entire non-residential (institutional, commercial and industrial) construction market, equal to
$9.2 billion, and under the current building code there is the opportunity to increase the use of wood
used In this sector by four times current levels.

AND WHEREAS other jurisdictions in Canada including British Columbia and Quebec have adopted Wood
First policies in support of their regional forest industries;

AND WHEREAS proposed changes to the Ontario Building Code that would permit the use of structural
wood products in buildings of 5 and 6 storeys could spur significant growth in Ontario’s wood product
business: At current prices, assuming a simifar pattern of adoption in Ontario that BC saw following
changes the BC Building Code, this represents an incremental $40 million in gross dollar value of lumber

production per year for the Ontario economy.

AND WHEREAS cost analyses indicate that mid-rise buildings constructed in wood, with comparable
finishes and equal structural features, will cost 5-10% less than similar concrete or steel buildings;

AND WHEREAS support for code changes that have significant potential to increases province-wide use of
Ontario wood products directly supports forest industry jobs in Renfrew County;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Township of Killalog, Hagarty and Richards reaffirms its
commitment to this resolution which encourages municipat construction to use a wood optien, a key

component of a Wood Culture in Ontario.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Township of Killaioe, Hagarty and Richards support, in principle
and action, the proposed changes to the Ontario Building Code that would allow for structural wood use

in buildings up to 6 storeys in height.
\\! Not Carried:

Carried




WNSHIP OF KILLALOE, HAGARTY AND RICHARDS

February 21, 2012
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WHEREAS the forest products industry is critically important to Canada's economy, employing over
960,000 people and contributing more than any other sector to the national trade balance over the past

decade;

AND WHEREAS Canadian Municipalities are committed to community sustainability and to fostering a
leading edge forest industry that is globally recognized for its productivity and environmental stewardship;

AND WHEREAS "Building a Wood Culture in Canadg”, (where ‘building with wood' is a key expression of
that culture), has the potential to be a catalyst for stimulating forest industry innovation and diversification,
creating new markets for value-added wood products, and showcasing the economic and environmental

advantages of wood as a construction material;

AND WHEREAS Canada retains 81% of its original forest area, more than any other country in the world,
while having had a large and thriving forest products industry for more than 100 years;

AND WEHREAS with 134 million hectares {over 300 million acres) of certified forest, Canada has the
largest area of 3™ party independently certified forests (CSA, FSC, SF1) in the world;

THEREFORE BE 1T RESOLVED that the Township of Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards reaffirm its
commitment to this resolution Building With a Wood Option, which encourages municipal construction to
use a wood option, a key component of a Wood Culture in Canada.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Township of Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards adopts a
“Canada Builds a Wood Cuiture” policy initiative by:

a) Establishing policies to stimulate the optimal use of wood in municipally funded capital building
projects;

b) Establishing a policy to equally recognize wood used in building projects, from any of the three
sustainable forest management certification systems - Canadian Standards Association
(CSA), Forest Stewardship Council (FSC), and Sustainable Forestry Initiative (SFI).

c) That any adopted green building rating policy be inclusive to LEED {Leadership in Energy &
gnvironmental), Green Globe (,a guide for integrating green design principles and an assessment
protocol that helps to design a building that will be energy and resource efficient), R2000
(technical standard to increase energy efficiency baseline for new home construction).

N A
Carried: Not Carried:




1 John Street, B.O. Box 39
Killalos, ON K0J 240
Telephone: (613)757-2300 - Fax: (613}757-3634
email: info@khrtownship.ca
Web Site: Lillaloe-hagarty-richards.ca

March 15, 2012

Mr. Dave Darch, Public Works & Engineering Director
County of Renfrew

9 Internationat Drive

Pembroke, ON

KBA 6WS

Dear Mr, Darch:

Re: Proposed Transfer of Bridges and Culverts to Lower Tier Municipalities

in regard to the above, please be advised that the Councit for the Township of Killalog, Hagarty
and Richards is strongly opposed to the proposed changes to County policy that would see the
transfer of bridges and certain culverts to lower tier municipalities.

All lower tier municipalities who have these structures will be impacted to some degree, and I
have attached correspondence from several other municipaiities which outline very valid
objections to this proposal. Their views on this matter are supported by our Councll. The Hability
and the responsibility for the reconstruction, repair and maintenance of these structures is not
financially feasible for lower tier municipaiities, as we do not have the ability to collect these
additional monies from anyone other than our municipal taxpayers. Council urges County Coundil
to give serfous consideration to the added financial burden that this will create for these
taxpayers, and to retain the status guo with regard to the bridge and culvert policy for the

County of Renfrew,

Thank you for your attention to this request.
Yours truly o

tgina Hudder, CMO,Dipl.M.M.
CAD/Clerk-Treasurer

LH:cao/ct

Attachments
cor All municipalities in Renfrew County
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TOWNSHIP OF
BRUDENELL, LYNDOCH AND RAGLAN

&2 furnt Bridyge Foad, 2.0 Box 48
PALMER BAPIDS, ONTARIO X0, 287
TEL {613 THE-206T ¢ FAX (B3 TER 2E26

March 13, 2012

My Bavid Darch, Direcior
Puslic Works and Enginaering
County of Renfraw

g irternational Drive
Pambroke ON  KBA GWS

Dear Mr. Darchs

Our Counct has discussad the amendments o the County of Renfiow Bridgs Polcy
arid offer the following comments.

The Counly of Renfrew's bridge policy was developad with the principles hatin vew of
tha significant cosls associated with bridges and major culvarts that he fnancist
rasources of all constifuent municipaiites should be used to fund the rehabiliation g
rgplacement of thase structures.

The sudden and unexpeciad downioad of these structues will place en sntair burden on
our Municipality which has the least abifity to pay for ihese stuchues. i Cption Mo, 2 g
approved by Caunty Coungll, The Township of Arudenel, Lyndach and Raglan would
immadiately be responsible for the rahabilitation and roplacement of six brdges snd tvoe
culvarls, We have conservatively estimated that the castto repairrepiace al eighe
structuras would be approximately $ 1.8 million dollars. Based on the unaful e of these
steolures, we also estimale that wilhin he next five years, two bridges ana one Giplvert
will raquire rehabliitation and replacernsnt.

O of these structures is the Addington Road Bridgs which was inchuded n he Coundy
]

13
of Ranfrew's 10-Yaar Capital Plan for rebabilitation in 2012, The County has estmat
e cost al § 350,000, The rapair of this one bridge would sxhaust the 0L
corpensation amotnt racoived from the County of Ranfraw for tha eight slructures. To
Fnzrice this rehabililation through taxation would raguira 58 percent of the il 2011
Municipal Levy and would cause great narcship to our muicipality sincs wa have the
smallost assasement base in the County of Renfrew. Nor daes the mumich ality ngve ha

necageary reserves o fund these unexpeciad axpandifures.

[
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The Township of Brudenell, Lyndooh and Raglan also doae not agree with the County of
Resfrew's assesamant that the Addington Foad Bridge should be inciugad i the st of
pridges to ba downloaded to the focal munigipatities. The amandad bridgs solicy
inciudes the principles that bridges and culverts must he lecated o0 alseason
mairtained roadwavs and must be of “regional significance” servicing the “graster
cornmusnity®, The Addington Road Bridge 8 ietated on an all-geason maintained road
which servicas 41 resilencas. The Addington Road Bridge is of regional siynifeance
and setves the greater community sincs it provides acoess o the Lower Madawasks
River Provincial Park which altracls paddiers from across Ontario 19 i arga. The park
which ancompasses the shores on both sides of the Madawaska River from Latehiord
Bridge to Gntfith consists of well-raintaingd portage trafls around ail the rands and 365

carnpsites,

The Township of Brudenall, Lyrdosh and Raglan feels that the bridge petiey should
remain unchanged and that we are haing penalized for the County of Reofrew's inabiity
1o phan for future raplacement and maintenance epsis for thesge sruciuros.

Vour re-consideration of this matter would be greally approciated.

Slncaraly,

. e -4(? » [p %Mu__m

’ e o
e

Nonman Lenitz

Raove

co. Reeve Walter Stack & Councll
Mayor David Thompson & Councll
fayor Richard Rabishaw & Gounc
wWaden Bob Sweat & Council
fayor Petar Emant & Coundil
Reave Audrey Graen & Counct
Mayor Raye-Anne Briscos & Council
Mayor Jennifer Murphy & Coundll
Regve Tammy-Lea Stewart & Counci
Mayot Donald Eady & Councll
Mayor Janice Visneskie & Cound
Mayor Jack Wilsen & Council
Mayor David Shulist & Couneil
Mayor Mary Campball & Gouncit
Mayor Harokd Weckworth & Caunci
Mayor Donald Rathwall & Counes
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TOWRSHIP OF LAURENTIAN VALLEY
450 WITT ROAL, RBS
PEMBROKE, ONTARIO
KA BWE
TEL: B13-735-6281 OR 7333853 TAR 6137335820

March 12, 2014

Mz, Darid Dlarch, Tireetor

Departiment of Public Works & Engineezing
Connre of Repbew

9 Intexniatonal Dave

Pembrodes, ON KA 6W5

Referenee:  Conaty Bridge & Calvert Policy

Tiear Diove,

The following aee the eomnents of Laurentian Valley with respect o the Counry Operadons
Committee rEcommencation to County Covell which dewls the downlonding of 16 culverts and 15

bridges o the lower per mumopalines.

The original intent of the County of Renfrew in assuming the culverts and bridges was o spread the
burden of reainensnce and/or seplacement theoughout the entire County membership. The feeling
at the tme was that no lowes ier sunicipality could asswoe the load of malnaining or replacng
these stactures themselves, It made sense at the rime, and frankly still does, thar this burden be
shared by all roember unicipalities in the County of Reafrew,

The Council of the Towaship of Laurentian Valley has been advised that we wnll assume thice
steucturss under the proposed downlosd, It is understood that there will be a downioad of rwo
culveres and one biidge uader the policy revision. We further undorstand that nader the proposed
policy, the County of Renfrew will tansfer an amount of $53,000.00 against fuuze srisitenance &
repair eosts, or i Lausentian Valley's case & towl of §150,000.00. Oar veaff estimate that this soownt
does not come cose 1o the potential costs associated with repairs and mainvenance of either the
culverts or bridge being downloaded to ovr municipality. Pased on pase work done by our Public
Works Deparument on bridges and aulvers i the municipality, it is ressonable to assume thae these
stractures will reguite investments of some $200,000.00 plus when facing engineszing, Fisheries, and
potentisl envitonmental and “species ar risk’’ wssessoents,

The eursent policy wheseby all munisipaiities widiin the County shate in the cost of repairing these
stenetutes has worked for muany yeazs, and seems to be largely working now. Lavventian Valiey
Conncil quesnons the need for any changes w cument prasdes. [n the muriicipality’s view, (e
Counry of Renfrew should roainiain soatus quo for these stractures, that s County should entertain
a0 change in policy,

The Councll of the Township of Lawentian Valley, on behudf of the ondzens of our munteipalivy,
strongly encowages the Connty of Renfraw to matonin the stamus gun for budges and cuiverts by
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WY making any changes to the exisiag policy and by WO'T dowaloading any propased bridlges
und cvlvarts oo the lower qers.

Thenk you for mking the tme to rquest municipal input ineo this proposed policy change. Conneil
loolks forwazd 1o being advised thar the County has deaided o withddraw the proposed policy diaage
and remnin statay quo with xespect o bridges apd cnlveits,

Sircerels,
Townehip of Lyurentian Valley

e adnesm

Yook Witson
Mayor

CC: Renfrew County Monicipalides

TOTRL FLA3
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THE CORPORATION OF THE L/
TOWNSHIP OF MADAWASKA VALLEY
35 fay Sreat, PO Sox 1000, Sarry's Bay. Ontane KOJ 1830
TEL: (513 766-2747 = FAX (8131 756-0853
E-pAL - info@@madawaskavaiiay.on.ca

Barch 12, 2012

Wir. David Barche PEng
Pirector

Public Works and Engineering.
County of Ranfrew

g Irternational Drive
Parnbroke, Ontacio

KBA 6WH

Subject: Preposed Transfer of Bridges and Culverts to Lowser Tier Municipaiities
Dear My, Darche,

As we are all now well aware, in 1998 the County of Renfrew chose to approach its loweptier
mundeipatities with the offer to assums responsiblity for bridges and all culverts of 1§ rhétars or inore
and the lower tier iunicipalities agreed fo accept this offer. These structures were in turn officially
added 10 the County's road systen in 2001 when it passed By-faw 13-01 being “f By-law to Consolidate
st By-lows with Respett 1o Roads snd Bridges included in the {punty System.”

Whatever the rationale was for this offer and decision is frvelevant today. What's impotant is that it
aceurred and for the past 14 or so years the County has traated these structures as they have the rest of
shelr simifarly-owited structures, not to mention the rest of thelr capital assets.

Since then the lower tier municipalities have relied on tne County to ensure the inspection, eyaluation,
aintenance, repair and replacement of these structures s needed and raguirad, as they have any
sther County-owned asset, At the same time lower tiered municipalities trustad thay County officials
and staff who were annually receiving levies fram lower ter municipalities had astablisned and were
anrually compmitting to funds 1o 8 schedule for financing these activities, after ail that would be the
fiscally responsible thing o be doing.

1t is howevar now surprisingly understood that no such fingncing strategy was evar deveigoed and no
manies ware committad to sddress these rasponsibilities over these Jast 14 years. As a result, the
County is now facing an ominous financial challenge and the lower tier munhicipaiities are being tofd that
the County now wants us to pick up the responsibility for this situation. We do not see this as being
aither fair, responsible or reasonable,
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The suggestion that oroviding lower ter municipalities with a one-time, flat rate payment of $50,000 per
structere {S200,000 In our case), in exchange for the assumption of fscal and legel responsibilivy of
more than S500,000 {current value} i reglatament costs every 25-30 yeurs and the oregoing
manpower and repait costs is really not werth commenting on at this pomnt, other than to say it would
nof be a financislly responsible offer to even consider for the taxpayers of the Township of Madawaska

Valiey

Pleese understamd that we see why vou are making the recommendation that you are, however we
hope that you understand that we owe it to the présent and future taxpayers of the Township of
Madawaska Valley to inform you that the Council of the Lorporetion of the Township of Madewasks
Yalley continues to be of the opinion that the County should retain ownership of its bridgs and culvert
structures and continue to be responsible for thew, Furthermor, please be advised that no matter
what internat policy moditicutions are made at the County, the Corporation of the Townghip of
Madawaska Valley has no intention of essuming any new bridge or culvert sructures,

Sirwerely Yours,

Sl Fidet

Dravid Shuldist
Mavor

cr, Reeve Walter Stack & Cauncil
tavor David Thompson & Council
wavor Richard Babishaw & Counc!
Warden Bob Swesat & Counclt
Mavor Feter Emon & Counclt
Reeve Autdrey Graen & Counsl!
Mavor Raye-bane Briscoe & Council
Mayor Jeanifer Murphy & Council
Resve Norrn Lentz & Council
Resve Tammy-Lea Stewart & Council
tayor Donald Eady & Council
Mavyor Janice Visneskie & Coungil
bavor Jack Witson & Councit
FAzyar Mary Campheil & Council
Mayor Harold Weckworth & Counci
tMayor Donaid Rathwell & Council

TOTAL PLand
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Town of/Ville de Penetanguishene

March 8, 2012

Dalton McGuinty, Premier
Legisiative Building, Queen’s Park
Toronto, Ontario

M7A 1A1

Dear Premier McGuinty:

Re: Payment in Lieu of Taxes for Heads and Beds

The Town of Penetanguishene at their Regular Council meeting of February 29",
2012, approved the following motion:

Whereas in 1970 the rate of provincial payments in lieu of taxes for
universities was arbitrarily set at $25 per full time student; and

Whereas in 1973 that was doubled to $50 per student and the payment was
expanded to include hospitals and provincial correctional institutions; and

Whereas in 1987 that rate was increased by 50%, still without apparent
Justification, to $75 per student and bed; and

Whereas that rate has remained constant since that time despite the fact
that inflation would in 2012 require an almost doubling the payment ($146);
and

Whereas at least sixty-five communities have called for an increase in
payments; and

Whereas heads of universities are supporting that call; and

Whereas Premier McGuinty has looked to the municipalities of the province
to be the economic engine of Ontario; and

Whereas the payments in lieu of taxes do not meet the actual costs of
municipalities to provide the necessary services for the various
institutions, thus placing an unfair tax burden on their property tax payers,
thereby jeopardizing a municipality’s ability to meet infrastructure
demands, and consequently weakening their ability to act as economic
engines;

P rne Robort B0 Woar ennt, PO U By 549
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Therefore be it resolved that the Town of Penetanguishene calls on the
government of the Province of Ontario to include in the budget now being
prepared an increase to the payments in lieu of taxes; and

Further be it resolved that the Town of Penetanguishene calls on the
Province of Ontario to meet with the host municipalities for the purpose of
reviewing the basis for payments in lieu of taxes, and determining a stable
foundation going forward for those payments that meets associated costs
prior to the 2013 budget cycle; and

Further be it resolved that copies of this motion be sent to: the Premier
Dalton McGuinty; the Honourable Dwight Duncan, Minister of Finance;
Garfield Dunlop, MPP for Simcoe North; all Ontario municipalities with any
of hospitals, post secondary institutions or provincial correctional
institutions; the Ontario Small Urban Municipalities (OSUM); the
Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario
{AMCTO), the Association of Municipal Tax Collectors of Ontario (AMTCO)
and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO).

The City of Kingston and other municipalities met with the Minister at the AMO
conference in 2011. The Town has also requested on several occasions
meetings with the Ministry of Finance to discuss this issue. To date, no progress
has been made and the Town is hopeful that you as Premier will be able to
ensure that the municipalities are compensated fairly for the services provided to
these institutions.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please do not
hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

c. The Honourable Dwight Duncan, Minister of Finance
Garfield Dunlop, MPP (Simcoe North)
AMCTO
AMTCO
AMO
OSUM
All Municipalities in Ontario

DISCLAIMER: This material is provided under contract as a pald service by the originating
oroganizavion and doess not necessarily reflect the view or positions of the Associabion
of Municipalities of Ontario {AMG), its subsidiary companies, officers, directors or agents.




PO Box 10, 1 Ottawa 8t E,
Havelock, Ontano KOL 170

Phone, TOG-TH-2308
Toll Frew: -877-767-2795
Fax 705-TFR-5248
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ware havelockbelmontmethuen onca

Ontario Wildlife Damage Compensation Program

The following motion concerning the Ontario Wildlife Damage Compensation
Program was duly passed by the Council of the Corporation of the Township of
Havelock-Belmont-Methuen at its regular meeting held the 5 day of March, 2012.
Council respectfully requests the consideration and support of the following motion
from clf Municipel Councils in the Province of Ontario:

Whereas predation of livestock by Wildlife is a recognized problem in Ontario as
evidenced by the need for the Ontario Wildlife Damage Compensation Program: and

Whereas the purpose of the Ontario Wildlife Damage Compensation Program is to
provide financial assistance to producers whose livestock, poultry or honey bees
have been injured or killed as a result of Wildlife; and

Whereas one of the recent changes lo the eligibility reguirements under the Ontario
Wildlife Damage Compensation Program is that all applicants must have a valid
Farm Business Registration Number (FBR), and

Whereas the change in eligibility requiring a valid FBR is very unfair for those who do
not meet the eligibility criteria, such as hobby farmers that do not meet the criteria for
a FBR number, those that raise their cwn meat {o support their families, or those that
have animais as pets or for pleasure, are now deemed ineligible for reimbursement
under the progrant;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Minister of Agriculture, Food and
Rural Affairs is asked to reconsider the eligibility requirement that all applicants must
have a valid Farm Business Registration Number, with the intent to enabie financial
assistance similar to the previous program to a wider array of livestock producers
whose livestock have been injured or killed as a resuit of Wildlife: and

FURTHER that a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Minister of Agriculture,
Food and Rural Affairs; MPP Jeff Leal; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario;
and all the municipalities in Ontario to request their support.

f_f;zrzng community, bridging past and present;

working together, making dreams come e




Clarington

Leading the Way

March 6, 2012

The Honourable Dalton McGuinty
Premier of Ontario

Legisiative Building, Queen’s Park
Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier:

RE: REQUEST FOR MORATORIUM ON WIND TURBINES
FILE NO.: EO05.GE

At a meeting held on March 5, 2012, the Council of the Municipality of Clarington
approved the following Resolution #GPA-184-12:

WHEREAS the Ontario Federation of Agriculture which is Ontario’s largest farm
organization has asked Premier McGuinty and the Provincial government to
suspend the building of Industrial Wind Turbines across the province as of
January 20, 2012,

WHEREAS dozens of municipalities across this province have repeatedly asked
for a moratorium on the construction of Industrial Wind Turbines untif questions
such as health concerns of people living in proximity to the Industrial Wind
Turbines, proper setbacks of Industriat Wind Turbines, devaiuation of
neighbouring properties, decimation of the rural landscape, and destruction of
wildlife habitats are properly studied and addressed;

WHEREAS many of these municipalities have asked for the province to hand
back the planning authority of Industrial Wind Turbines, but to no avail; and

CORPORATION OF THE MURNICIPALITY OF CLARINGTON

40 TEMPERANCE STREET, BOWMANVILLE, ONTARIO L1C 3A6 T 905-623-3379




Premier McGuinty -2- ' March 6, 2012

WHEREAS the Ontario Auditor General has even tried to explain to this
government the serious errors being made under the Green Energy Act with
regards to more jobs being lost than created, the consumer and taxpayer
subsidizing the Industrial Wind Turbine projects to create huge profits for large
off-shore companies while making electricity very expensive for the citizens of
this province, of the implications of decommissioning Industrial Wsnd Turbines

~ twenty years from now;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Municipality of Clarington,
along with all other municipalities across this province who share these concerns
regarding the damaging and devastating repercussions within our communities,
hereby request that the Premier invoke an immediate moratorium of one year,
with yearly extensions as required on the construction of Industrial Wind Turbines
within the Province of Ontario until the concerns noted above are properly
studied and addressed’ and

FURTHER%‘HAT this motion be forwarded to AMO, to all municipalities in the
Province of Ontario, Premier McGuinty, Local Members of Provincial Parliament,
the Minisier of Energy and the Minister of Environment.

Yours truly,

U~

CLAnne Greentree, BA., CMO

Deputy Clerk

CAG/jeg

C.

The Honourable Christopher Bentiey, Minister of Energy

The Honourable James J. Bradley, Minister of the Environment
John O'Toole, M.P.P.

Jerry Ouellette, M.P.P,

Christine Elliott, M.P.P.

Wayne Arthurs, M.P.P.

Association of Municipalities of Ontario

All Ontario Municipalities

D. Crome, Director of Planning Services




Townships of Head Clara & Maria

Page 1 of 2

From: "Canadian Council of the Blind" <jprowse@ccbnational.net>
To: "Township of Head, Clara and Maria” <twpshcm@xplornet.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 14, 2012 1:38 PM

Subject: CCB - Health Van project

Email not displaying correctly? View L in vour browser,

n 1944

SR %

Founded

March 2012

HEALTH VAN FOR EASTEARN ONTARIO
CANADIAN COUNCIL OF THE BLIND (CCB)

Township of Head, Clara and Maria
15 Township Hall Road

Stonecliffe, Ontario

KO 2RO

Attention:  Reeve Tammy Lea Slewart

Dear Heave,

26% of our children are overwsight or obese. Our population is aging. By the year 2014,

2.5 million Canadians will have diabetes. Vision loss cost Canadians $15.8 billion a year,

Emergency rooms are overcrowded, and unnecessary visits are costly.

These are iust some of the healthcars issues that Canada faces. The CCB has committed
$100,000 foward our first Health Van and we are looking for exdernal support to coliect the
batance of $450,000.

You may wonder why we are asking for your municipality’s support, especially when there
are other health services immediately available. The maobile van will offer primary health

cars for heart and stroke, diabstes, hearing and vision assessment, and, most importantly,

3/19/2012
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information on illness prevention and general wellness.

As economist Don Brummond notes, information on pravention of health complications
may be more important than building new hospitals. Just think of the van's visit to a school
in your area and the impact it can have on students’ lifestyles,

All donors will be listed on our Patrons Plague inside the van, and priority for visits will be
agiven to municipalities who participate. A donation, fargs or small, would be appreciated.
Funds ara deposited in a restricted-use account designated for the mobile van.

Donations can be made onling with a2 MasterCard or Visa at
www cchnational net/mobllevan. You may alsc mail a cheque to 20 James Street, Suite
100, Ottawa, ON, K27 076 payable to Canadian Councit of the Blind.

| thank vou for your attention, Should you require further information, please do not
hesitate to contact ms.

Yours trutly,

Jim Prowse
Executive Director
www.cchnationalnet

HEST:e gz poF TUEEY vaaryy tiet B B ST o A e Chiahiis Hosbie Was® semise
s Begluse of DOH would e i o1 you on s "Mobiis Healh Van” progot.
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Townships of Head Clara & Maria R
From; "Neoella Lebreton” <treasurer@xplornet.com>

To: "HCM" <twpshem@xplornet.com>

Sent: Monday, February 13, 2012 10:58 AM

Subject:  Fw: AMO breaking news re MOE's Direction 1o Waste Diversion Ontario

Melinda FY1

Noella Lebreton
Treasurer/Deputy Clerk
Townships of Head, Clara & Maria
15 Township Hall Road
Stonecliffe ON K0J 2K0

Ph: 613-586-2526

Fax: 613-586-2596

NOTICE: This e-mail message and any attachments are confidential, subject to copyright and may be
privileged. Any unauthorized use, copying or disclosure is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient,
please delete and contact the sender immediately. Please consider the environment before printing this e-
mail. AVIS : le présent courriel et toute piece jointe qui 'accompagne sont confidentiels, protégés par le
droit d'auteur et peuvent étre couverts par le secret professionnel. Toute utilisation, copie ou divulgation
non autoriseée est interdite. Si vous n'éles pas le destinataire prévu de ce courriel, supprimez-e et
contactez immédiatement 'expéditeur. Veuillez penser a I'environnement avant d'imprimer le présent
courriel

From: communicate@ame.on.ca

Sent: Thursday, February 09, 2012 6:42 PM

To: reasurer@xplormet.com

Subject: AMO breaking news re MOE's Direction to Waste Diversion Ontario

TO THE IMMEDIATE ATTENTION OF THE CLERK AND COUNCIL

February 9, 2012

MOE’s Direction to Waste Diversion Ontario

Today, the Honourable Jim Bradley, Minister of the Environment, announced the
government’s commitment to refocus its attention to the province’s waste
diversion goals. To get back on track, the government is looking into ways of
improving its oversight of Ontario’s waste diversion programs so that waste
diversion objectives are met and that producers remain responsible for the waste
that their products generate.

WDO Governance

The Minister has in principle accepted a proposal to create a new Waste Diversion
Ontario (WDO) governance structure. The Ministry will be providing a proposed
amendment to the operating agreement that would implement a new WDO
governance structure. An agreement is to be finalized and approved by the
Minister in the coming weeks. This will allow for the transition to a new Board and
its members being appointed at WDQO’s annual general meeting in April 2012,
AMO, made a submission and has previously discussed this matter with MOE.
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In addition to the governance restructuring of WDO, the Minister, today, has provided
several policy directives under section 7 of the Waste Diversion Act, 2002 to WDO.
Directives include:

1) Full Cost Recovery

On February 9, 2012, a regulation was made under the Act that implements a new
fee setting methodology allowing Stewardship Ontario to recover from stewards its
full costs related to the operation of the Municipal Hazardous or Special Waste
Program (MHSW). WDO has been directed to work with Stewardship Ontario to
ensure that the delivery of the program avoids the creation of surpluses or deficits
that could affect the program’s financial sustainability.

In addition, WDO has been directed to work with Ontario Tire Stewardship and
Ontario Electronic Stewardship to develop plans to implement a similar cost
recovery and accumulated deficit/surplus recovery approach.

2) Program Delivery

To improve program delivery, the Minister has directed WDO to report on the
budgetary performance of all Industry Funding Organizations (IFOs) on a quarterly
basis as well as implement a monitoring and audit program to review IFOs annual
program performance and the achievement of plan targets.

3) industry Stewardship Plans

WDO will be required to review its policy and procedures on Industry Stewardship
Plans (ISP) and consider several matters when reviewing an application or
approving an ISP, for example, whether the plan achieves waste diversion targets
similar or better than the associated waste diversion program; the fair operation of
the plan in the market; and whether the plan ensures accessibility for consumers
through its delivery of services. Regular monitoring, auditing and reporting of ISPs
will be required.

WDO has been directed to consult with the public on any ISP that it reviews prior to
the Board's approval. Under clause 5(i) of the Act, WDO has been directed to
submit a report on the review to the Ministry and its proposed policy and
procedures on ISPs.

4) Review of Incentive Programs

WDO will be required to undertake separate reviews on the development and
implementation of financial incentives that are paid to service providers by
Stewardship Ontario under the MHSW program, Ontario Electronic Stewardship
under the Waste Electrical & Electronic Equipment (WEEE) program, and Ontario
Tire Stewardship under the Used Tires program. These reviews will be conducted
and carried out in consultation with Ontario’s municipalities and other
stakeholders.
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The reviews will address whether the development and implementation of financial
incentives for these programs affect Ontario’s marketplace fairly, whether
incentives are support the achievement of waste diversion targets and program
objectives; an assessment on the impact of the incentive programs on
municipalities and waste diversion services, including their accessibility across
Ontario; and any other alternatives that IFOs might consider.

These reviews will be carried out in consultation with municipalities and other
stakeholders.

AMO will continue to represent the interests of its membership as these various reviews
take place. Attached is AMO’s Media Release.

Links:
MOE Minister's letter to Waste Diversion Ontario:

hitp://www.ebr.gov.on.calERS-WEB-External/displaynoticecontent.do?
noticeld=MTE10DA58&statusld=MTczMzY 1&language=en

Amendment to Ontario Regulation 542/06:

http://www.ebr.gov.on.ca/ERS-WEB-External/displaynoticecontent.do?
noticeld=MTE10ODA5&statusld=MTczMzY 1&language=en

Contact: Monika Turner, AMO Director of Policy, mturner@amo.on.ca or 416-971-9856
ext. 318

PLEASE NOTE AMO Breaking News will be broadcast to the member municipality's council,
administrator and clerk. Recipients of the AMO broadcasts are free to redistribute the AMO
broadcasts to other municipal staff as required. We have decided to not add other staff to
these broadcast lists in order to ensure accuracy and efficiency in the management of our
various broadcast lists.

DISCLAIMER These are final versions of AMO documents. AMO assumes no responsibility

for any discrepancies that may have been transmitted with the electronic version. The printed
versions of the documents stand as the official record.
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i AMCTO

THE MUNICIPAL EXPERTS

February 24", 2012

Honourable Kathleen Wynne

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
17th Floor

777 Bay Street

Toronto ON MS5G 2E5

Dear Minister Wynne:
Re: Reforms to the Municipal Elections Act

I am writing on behalf of AMCTO - the Municipal Experts to provide you with our
recommended reforms to the Municipal Elections Act (MEA).

As Canada’s largest municipal professional association, our 2,200 members — including some
500 members involved in election administration in 97% of the municipalities across the
province — bring a wealth of experience - and mmovation - to this subject. Cur members’ work
has been recognized internationally and here at home with Elections Ontario and Elections
Canada studying our members’ alternative vote casting practices. (Notably, our surveying shows
28 Ontario municipalities used internet voting in the 2010 election, up from seven in the 2006
election. We believe that the potential is much greater and are thus suggesting reforms to more
easily provide this alternative for electors.)

While our 10 suggestions fit on a little more than one page, we’ve come to them through
considerable deliberation: our diverse Elections Project Team members worked diligently
through 2011 to identify the key risks with the current legislation; our Legislative Commuttee
then took this input and shaped it into 10 key suggestions to address these risks; and our Board
then carefully reviewed all of this through the lens of our strategic priorities and with an
understanding of the many priorities facing your government.

Throughout these deliberations each was mindful that, with this election administration
responsibility, our members have bheen given an important public trust: to protect and advance
the integrity of the election process. Where we experience risks to the best interests of electors it
is our obligation to suggest reforms to address these risks. We are doing that here.

We were similarly motivated in our earlier submissions on the MEA: last October we urged the
ministry to establish a multi stakeholder review group to address issues with the candidate
financing rules; and fast month we issued a Discussion Paper on improving the Voters® List to
better serve electors. We also, at the time we released the Discussion Paper, called for an early

AMCTO (ASSOCIATION OF MUNICIPAL MANAGERS, CLERKS AND TREASURERS OF ONTARIQ}
2680 Skymark Avenue, Suite 810, Mississauga, Cntarie L4W 5.6
Tek: {805) 602-4204 Fax: {905) 602-4295 E-mail: gmglo@ameio.com Web: www.ameto.com




review of the MEA for implications on electors’ privacy and to better align the authority of the

election administrator with their responsibility so that electors can, without an onerous process,
be added to the List and families and friends of a deceased person do not have to go through the
painful process of removing their loved ones from the Voters™ List.

As you can see - and have no doubt experienced - there are many sensitive issues that arise in the
administration of municipal elections. These professional election administrators who are a
significant part of our membership — and the municipal and school board electors whose interest
as electors these election administrators are charged with protecting - need the help of you, your
Cabinet colleagues and the Legislature to make these few, but important modifications to an
important aspect of what makes our democracy work effectively.

Finally, a brief note about timing: Normally changes to the MEA and its regulations can be made
up to the end of the Legislative session that precedes the beginning of the municipal election year
(which would be December 2013 in the case of the next municipal election} without causing
additional public and candidate expense and introducing unnecessary complications to effective
election administration. However, with our first suggestion regarding improving the likelihood
for adoption of alternative voting technologies, in order for this to be operationally effective,
there will be a need for additional time for election administrators to undertake the necessary
research, notify the public and select an appropriate system. This will especially be the case for
those election administrators who would not have earlier considered this option (as the current
MEA means the decision rests with the incumbent council). While we will be supporting our
members as early as this summer to understand the key considerations in selecting from the
various alternative voting methods and suppliers, they will need to know early in 2013 whether
they will be granted, as we have suggested here, the authority to make the decision on this matter
in order, operationally, to adequately notify their ¢lectors and then put in place alternative voting
for them.

We are happy to meet with you to discuss any of this in greater detail. Know that Ministry staff
will have all the pertinent background from us on the risks with the current legislation that has
led us to make these suggestions.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter for our members and electors.

Yours sincerely,

bt

o

s

Daniel Gatien, AMCT
President

c.Cc.
Hon. Laurel Broten, Minister of Education
Gary McNamara, President, Association of Municipalities of Ontario

AMCTO {ASSOCIATION OF MUNICIPAL MANAGERS, CLERKS AND TREASURERS OF ONTARIO)
2680 Skymark Avenue, Suite 610, Mississauga, Ontario L4W 518
Tel: (905) B02-4294 Fax: (805) 602-4285 E-mail: amalc@amcio.com Web: www.amcto.com




AMCTO’s Suggested Reforms to the Municipal Elections Act

1. Improve the likelihood of municipal electors having newer technologies available
for voting and recognize the innovative capacity of municipal clerks by placing
the authority for deciding on vote casting and counting methods and advance
voting days with an official who is without a conflict of interest on this matter-
shifting from the incumbent council to the municipal clerk such authority - and
legislate that such authority is to be exercised within a framework of both notice
requirements and principles of election administration that should be specified in
the Act - as noted in 3 below.

2. Clarify that the breadth of the clerk’s duties/responsibilities as it relates to
election administration are scoped by the obligations enunciated in subsection
11(2) (i.e., prepare for the election; prepare for and conduct a recount; maintain
peace and order in connection with the election; report on removal of barriers to
accessibility related to election administration.)

3. Correct the confusion created by not having the principles of the Act contained
within the Act yet providing language thaf assumes these are in the Act - there
are various references in the current Act to the “Principles of the Act” . These
principles that have been enunciated in case law should be codified.

4. Move the first date on which nominations may be filed from the first day that the
municipal office is open in January to the first day that the office is open in June
in order fo limit risks that candidates may need to withdraw or refile because of
other efection adminisiration decisions made between those two dates, (e.g.,
changed ward boundaries, changed areas for school board representation) and
fo limit risks that incumbent candidates will be perceived as using municipal
corporate resources for campaign purposes.

5. Leave the nomination filing fee with the municipality rather than returning it to the
candidate where a candidate withdraws in order to recognize the earlier take on
municipal resources required to support such a candidate with information.

6. Clarify the term “tenant” in the MEA to avoid the risks that electors will continue
fo seek eligibility to vote — or even to run for office- based on “tenancy” of stich
properties as a cemetery plot, a horse stall or a storage unit,

7. End the barriers to prosecution of fraudulent voting by creating a clear,
accessible and just process to address such issues.

8. Clarify the intent of the legislation regarding a person acting as a voting proxy for
more than one other person to make clear how many proxies they may exercise.

AMCTO (ASSOCIATION OF MUNICIPAL MANAGERS, CLERKS AND TREASURERS OF ONTARIO)
2680 Skymark Avenue, Suite 610, Mississauga, Ontario LAW 5L6
Tel: (805) 602-4294  Fax: (905) 802-4295 E-mail amgtofamcio.com Web: www.amcto.com




9. Equalize the ability of candidates to canvass voters occupying property with new
forms of ownership arrangements, (e.g., gated communities) in a similar manner
as they may access other properties, (e.g., apartment buildings, condominiums.)

10. Modernize the MEA in several places, including to permit: (a) use of common
types of identification for voting purposes, including identification provided by
retirement homes and long term care facilities, the new non driver’s license iDor
any other form of ID deemed appropriate by the clerk or designate; (b)
nomination filing fees to be paid in whatever manner the municipality is equipped
to accept as long as it has the same security as cash; (¢} more common, timely
economical and secure modalities for delivery of documents than registered mail.

AMCTO (ASSQCIATION OF MUNICIPAL MANAGERS, CLERKS AND TREASURERS OF ONTARIO)
2580 Skymark Avenue, Suite 610, Mississauga, Onlaric L.4W 518
Tal: (905) 8024294 Fax: (905) 602-4295 E.mail: amoioBameio.com Webl www.amclc.com
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# AMCTO

THE MUNICIPAL EXPERTS
‘Monday, October 17, 2071'1

“Mr. Bill Forward . -

- Deputy Minister ' '
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housmg

17® Floor, 777 Bay Si., _

- Toronto, Ontano s

M5G 2}35

Re Mumc,mal Ek:c,tzon FmancmE Pohcv and Legxsiame Revzew o

Dear Mr. Forward

As you are oo doubt Hware, AMCTO has. mr{mted stf:ps with the assistance of your ::.’{aif
© - to arrange for a meeting with your Minister, once appointed. ‘With this 1 in mind, [am
. writing to you today about a.matter that we will be raising with the Minister which we
believe would benefit from early action by the incoming govemment AMCTO would

o very much appreclate you preparmg the Mimstcr on this item

Spemficaﬂv AMCTO wﬁl be asicmg that the mirustry begm as soon as practlcabie ‘{0 _
“addréss ﬁmdamantal weaknesses that we believe have been exposed in Ontario’s” -

" municipal election financing policy and laws. This action would not only benefit all who _
put themselves forward for municipal elected office but would also bolster electors® trust

and confidence in them as candidates. 1n the process, you will also benefit more than 500
- ofour members who are election adthinisirators-and who are feelmg an overall _
" detrimental effect on their professional reputaﬁon from bemg part of a system that is .
percezved as not workmg effectively. ' L -

* Aside from these beneﬁts addreasmg these matters eariy on wﬁl send a message that the g

ministry recognues and takes seriously that

. 'carididaies are st’ruggﬁng with mderstanding éﬁd accepting: thé current ?mvision% -

s the coutts and Compliance Aucht Committees are, comw’tentljy not Supportmg the
- spirit or the letter of the existing law - : :
» therole of the municipal clerk in this area has been misunderstood creatmg |
confusion about their accountablhty for the admmlstratxon of electzon ﬁnancmg

" Toaddress the issues with the currcnt poilcy“ and Icgmiatmn, A.’\fiCTO is askmg that the: .

ministry take leadership in this area by estabhshmg a wotking group to address these
issues. AMCTO is certainly prepared to participate in such a working group and believes -
stmr},gly that responszblhty rests wzth the mmlstry for ensm’mg this aspect of the

AMCTO {ASSGC ATION OF. MUNiCEPAL MANAGERS CLERKS AND TREASl5R£RS OF ONTAR%O}
2680 Skymark Avenue, Suite 610, Mississauga, Ontario L4W 516
"{gl (905) 602-42%4 Fax: LE!U’%‘ £02 4)95 E- mau! amclo@ameio.com Web WAWW, amcto C{am

S



Mr. Bill Forward
Monday, October 17,2011
Page 2

legislation is working effectively. While we have begun to reach out to some
stakeholders, including AMO; to discuss this, others that could be considered for such a

~ working group might include auditors, experienced Compliance Audit Committee

- members, academics and Elections Ontario officials. It will also be important that the
rural voice be heard as a number of issues with the current legislation have arisen in these
areas of the province!

AMCTO would anticipate that at a minimum the following kf:y issues Wouid be reviewed
and practical solutions developed to address them: :

1. The scope of the application Qf the financial filing requirements, including
whether these requirements-shouldn’t be scaled to the public risk to recognize
situations where candidates are acclaimed or raise or spend anominal dollar
amount.

2. The types of penalties which can be assessed, including whether, these too Should
be scaled to the circumstances not unlike what has been suggested by the ‘
Mississauga Judicial Inquiry in the case of violations of conflict of interest rules.

3. The rolé and nature of Compliance Audit Committees, including their ability to
consider the severity of perceived or real violations in determining their actions
and whether they should be appointed by an order of government different than
the one on whose elected officials they are potentmliy passing juodgement.

4. The court of jurisdiction including whether another court in addition to or instead - -

of the Ontario Court of Justice should be authorized to hear applications for
financial statement filing extensions given that lower courts have issued demswns
in these areas despite the specificity of the legislation.
5. The role of the municipal clerk in election financing matters including how to
ensure the clerk’s obligations are interpreted in the context of the clerk’s duties
* set out in subsection 11(2) of the Municipal Elections Act and do not extn,nd
_ beyond these purposes. '
6. A range of operational and technical issues mcludmg inconsistencies between the
forms and the legislation,

This is a very brief initial summary of what we see as very complex issues with -
municipal election financing. While we have not yet taken an official position on any of
these identified matters, once our Municipal Elections Project Team has completed their
review we will be bringing forward a broader submission, in early 2012, that will -
highlight these and a number of other issues that are creating risks to effective election

. administration and suggestions about the outcomes we consider essential from legislative
changes in these areas. We want to highlight the election financing issues now as they are -
important, complex and involve several stakeholders. Study of them should therefore get
under way soon to enable any changes to be made and clearly communicated to ail
affected parties and ensure that any requlred support materials are dev cloped well 1 in
advance of 2014. :




Mr. Bill Forward =
Monday, October 17, 2011
Page 3

Ministry staff, we understand; received many enquires from candidates about the election
financing provisions and will also undoubtedly have other issues they believe need,io' be
addressed. The broader working group we are proposing will also bring important '
perspectives to this and may well identify other issues as well. ' :

We would emphasize, and hope you would agree, that it is important to have a multi
party conversation about these complex issues and not simply 'take_sﬁbnﬂssi{)ns- or have
discussions with only one stakeholder at a time about them. It is through group
conversation that all parties can come 1o see the various perspectives and collaboratively
can suggest solutions to government. : L '

In closing, AMCTO will be impressing upon the Minister that while the law and policy
on muniéipal election financing are admirable in intent and the ministry’s willingness to -
develop training for candidates on the requirements are welcomed, unfortunately, as
crafted the law on the matter is not working effectively and no amount of training can
remedy the underlying issues. ' ' '

I trust you will join AMCTO in encouraging the Minister to give serious consideration to

our request.

Yours sincerely,

, tien, AMCT
President

¢.c. Gary McNamara, President, Association of Mﬁnicipalitées of Ontario
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February 24, 2012

Dear Friends:

Each year, the Government of Cntario celebrates the accomplishments and contributions
many of our wonderful seniors make to communities across Ontario. This year, the Senior
Achievement Award will once again highlight the significant voluntary and professional
achievements made by individuals after they have reached the age of 65.

[ encourage you to participate in the 2012 Senior Achievement Award Program by nominating a
deserving senior. As Minister Responsible for Seniors, it will be my great honour this fall to join
the Honourable David C. Onley, Lieutenant Governor of Ontario, in officially recognizing the
award recipients at a ceremony at Queen's Park.

Online nomination forms and information outlining details of the program, the selection
criteria and the procedures followed are available at: www .ontario.ca/honoursandawards.

The deadline date for nomination is June 15.

If you require further information, please contact the Ontario Honours and Awards Secretariat at
(416) 314-7526, 1-877-832-8622 or (TTY) 416 327-2391.

Thank you in advance for taking the time to consider putting forward the name of a special
senior in your community for a Senior Achievement Award.

Sincerely,
Linda Jeffrey

Minister
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Hospice Renfrew is planning the 6th annual Hike for Hospice on Sunday May 6th. Hike for
Hospice is a national fundraising event designed to raise funds and public awareness for
Hospice Palliative Care. 100% of the funds raised will remain in the community to support the
services provided at Hospice Renfrew.

We are inviting you to step forward as a supporter of Hospice Renfrew and become a
sponsor for this very special fundraising event. Sponsorship levels are as follows:

* Platinum sponsorship- advertising on all printed materials, large banner at event, each
pledge form and a sign promoting your sponsorship along the hike frail. You will have an
opportunity to set up a display on the day of the event. Investment $2,000.60

* Gold Sponsorship- advertising on printed materials, large banner at event, and on each
pledge form. Investment $1,000.00

* Silver Sponsorship- advertising on large banner at event and each pledge form at event.
Investment $500

* Bronze Sponsorship- advertising on large banner at event. Investment $250

* All sponsors will be recognized on our website at wyrw hikeforhospicerenfrew.ca

Please confirm sponsorship no later than March 15" 2012.
Registered Tax receipts will be issued to all sponsors.
If you are interested in becoming a sponsor please contact Helen McGregor at Hospice

Renfrew 613-433-3993 ext 2229 or Connie Legg 613-623-8233.

Hike for Hospice / Hospice Renfrew
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March 1, 2012
Dear Mayor, Reeve and Members of Council:

It is with great pleasure that I invite you to patticipate in the 2012 Senior of the Year Award.
This annual award was established in 1994 to give each municipality in Ontario the opportunity
to honour one outstanding local senior, The Government of Ontario is proud of this important
initiative. You may wish to consider involving local MPPs in your selection process or
presentation ceremony.

Recipients are individuals who after age 65 have enriched the social, cultural or civic life of the
community without thought of personal or financial gain. A certificate, provided by the Ontario
government, is signed by the Honourable David C. Onley, Lieutenant Governor, myself as
Minister Responsible for Seniors, and the local Head of Council.

Council may also wish to host a presentation ceremony honouring the Senior of the Year Award
recipient in June, when we pay tribute to seniors across Ontario. This year wili mark the 28th
anniversary of Seniors” Month which recognizes the contributions seniots make to family,
community, province and country.

The Ontario Senior of the Year Award nomination forms are available on the Ministry of
Citizenship and Immigration’s website at www.ontario.ca/honoursandawards, Click on the
Ontatio Seniot of the Year Award program, then submit your nomination online by choosing the
“Rlectronic Nomination” option or download the form and fax it to 416 314-6050. Nominations
must be received directly from your office by April 30, 2012.

For additional information, please contact the Ontario Honours and Awards Secretariat by
phone, at 416-314-7526, toll-free at 1-877-832-8622, or TTY 416-327-2391.

Ontario’s seniors deserve special recognition for their outstanding accomplishments. By
working together, we can ensure they are honoured in a meaningful way.

Sincerely,

Linda Jeftrey
Minister
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March 12, 2012

SUBJECT: Approved 2012/2013 Annual Work Schedule
Algonquin Park Forest Management Unit

Dear Sit/Madam:

The 2012/2013 Annual Work Schedule for the Algonquin Park Forest Management Umit
is approved as of March 15,2012, On the reverse is a copy of the public inspection
notice that will be appearing in several newspapers in the vicinity of Algonquin
Provincial Park.

Please feel free to contact any of the offices listed in the public notice to discuss
Algonquin Park forestry operations for the coming year. Park staff and staff of the

Algonquin Forestry Authority would be pleased to go over any details with you.

Yours truly,

4

;SI .
Jay Nichols
A/Park Superintendent and
District Manager
Algonquin Provincial Park
Ontario Parks

C. Gord Cumming, AFA, Huntsville




Inspection

INSPECTION of APPROVED 2012 ~ 2013 ANNUAL WORK SCHED
OTTAWA VALLEY FOREST

The Pembroke District Office of the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR) has reviewed.and-
Ottawa Valley Forest Inc. April 1, 2012 — March 31, 2013 annuai work schedute (AWS) for the-Ottawa Valley
Forest.

Availability

The AWS will be available for public inspection at the Ottawa Valley Forest Inc. office and the MNR public website
at ontario.ca/forestpians beginning March 16, 2012 and throughout the one year duration. Ontario Government
Information Centres at 400 Pembroke Street East, Pembroke, and 316 Plaunt Street South, Renfrew provide
access to the internet.

Scheduled Forest Management Operations
The AWS describes forest management activities such as road construction, maintenance and decommissioning,

forestry aggregate pits, harvest, site preparation, tree planting and tending that are scheduled 1o occur during the
year.

Tree Planting and Fuelwood UStiawa Valiey Forest

Ottawa Valley Forest Inc. is responsible for tree
planting on the Ottawa Valley Forest. Piease call
613-735-1888 for information regarding tree
planting job opportunities.

For information on the locations and license
requirements for obtaining fuelwood for personal
use, please contact Mary Beth Stewart {613-732-
5581) or Corrie Steinberg (613-732-5561) at the
Pembproke District Office. For commercial fuel wood
opportunities; please contact Ottawa Valley Forest
Inc.

More Information

For more information on the AWS or to arrange an
appointment with MNR staff to discuss the AWS or
to request an AWS operations summary map,
please contact:

Alison Luke, Area Forester Bruce Summerby, Operations Forester
Ministry of Natural Resources Ottawa Valley Forest Inc. (OVFI)
Pembroke District Office 195 Brazeau Road, R.R. #3

31 Riverside Drive Pembroke, ON

Tel: 613-732-5583 Tel: §13-735-1888

Fax: 613-732- 2972 Fax: 613-735-1848

Office hours between 8:15 and 4:30 Office hours between 8:15 — 4:30

MNR is collecting your personal information under the authority of the Crown Forest Sustainability Act. Any
personal information you provide (address, name, telephone, etc.) will be protected in accordance with the
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Your personal information may be used by the Ministry of
Natural Resolrces to send you further information related to this forest management planning exercise. If you
have questions about use of your personal information, please contact Patrick Soulliere at 61 3-732-5587.

Renseignements en francais: 613-732-5411 t‘*‘y,,.
>
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